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GINT to GRAD 
 
Applicants who are already enrolled in, or whose most recent study was an IU degree 
program, are not required to have their new application go through the International 
Admissions process. If you believe that you have an applicant to your program in this situation, 
please email intlgrad@iu.edu to notify us. Once confirmed, the application center will be 
changed from international to domestic (GINT to GRAD) in both SIS and in WebAdmit. 
Afterwards, the application may be processed as if for a domestic applicant.  
 
While the applicant does not go through the international admissions process, s/he will need 
to have their immigration document updated through the OIS. Once admission is 
complete/coded, internationals with an application coded as GRAD will need to login to Atlas 
in order to complete a “New Degree Program” e-form to inform the OIS of their continuing 
studies and trigger the creation of an updated immigration document (I-20 or DS-2019). The 
form asks the student to upload their letter of admission and financial documents for their 
new program. The student view of the e-form can be seen below: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
International Admissions is responsible for SIS data changes to any application with an 
application center of GINT. The University Graduate School is responsible SIS data changes to 
any application with an application center of GRAD. 
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